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DRAUGHT MINUTES
These are the Draught Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on  Monday, 22 March 2010.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of  the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s  actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, March 22, 2010 at 7:40 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Robert Hitchcock





Lawrence La Ronde




Everett Merrill
Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry




Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr.
David E. Hollod, Business Administrator




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Council President Stabile.

Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces at home and abroad.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 28, 2009.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on December 29, 2009, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of January 5, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, questioned the status of two Property Maintenance Violations he has reported; one for 46 Grove Street reported in February 2010 and the second for the corner of Rockview Avenue and Greenbrook Road reported in January 2010.  Mayor Giordano stated that the 46 Grove Street complaint was given to the Construction Official and the other property was referred to the Department of Environmental Protection.
Bart Feldman, 755 Anna Place, North Plainfield, stated that he had to call the Police Department to have his street plowed.  He then added that while in Florida the sewer backed up into his finished basement; and, he put all damaged goods at the curb to have them taken away.  Mr. Hollod replied that there had been quite a workload for DPW, but he would remind them.  Council President Stabile advised that one of the DPW foremen had warned of sewer problems in town due to rain water infiltration of sanitary sewers; that the pumping stations could not keep up, and it was hoped that Administration would look into the overall problems involved.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Regulating/Prohibiting ATVs on Public Property – L.L.R.  Discussion ensued regarding the dangers of motorized all terrain (recreational) vehicles operating on public property, and if laws were in place locally or statewide that could be implemented to regulate or ban such activities.  Mr. La Ronde reported on observing a pickup truck loaded with ATVs off-loading them in a school parking lot (reportedly West End) on the weekend.  Snowmobiles also were known to be operating on public lands in town.
Mr. Stabile said that he would confer with Mr. Bernstein on the topic, and Mr. Hitchcock confirmed that ATVs were also apparently being operated on Vermeule property as indicated by tire tracks.  

Mr. Phoenix interjected that even if the Borough Code did not speak directly to the concern, that there were likely state statutes that could be brought into play.

Mr. D’Amore was recognized, and interjected that Title 39, the body of state laws applying to the operation of motor vehicles, would likely contain the teeth required for enforcement of any circumstance involving motorized vehicles, whether they were operated on streets or on public property, such as an open field.

2.
Update – U.S. Census – F.S.S.  Mr. Stabile reported on problems in the process suggesting that the Census did not recognize North Plainfield as a separate entity from the City of Plainfield, as indicated by pre-printed addresses on census forms being received by residents throughout the Borough.  He commented on an e-mail that had been making the rounds that was completely wrong, and reportedly was encouraging people not to return the form.  Further, he advised that census officials had keyed the process to Zip+Four which would consistently identify North Plainfield residents and addresses in the overall process.  The scurrilous e-mail, he said, is completely wrong.  Residents should complete the forms and send them back, since all need to stand up and be counted.  
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES & COMMISSIONS   

Commenting on Senior/Community Center usage, Mrs. Forbes reported that the Somerset County offices are attempting to improve senior nutrition by way of the American Recovery Act.   Box lunches were served at the Community Center and the people enjoyed it.  The concept was to get nutrition out to those in need.  The Board of Education will meet regarding the School Budget at West End School on Wednesday night at 7:30 p.m.

Mr. Hitchcock reported that a discussion was held regarding use of the kitchen in support of the GEM Mentoring program involving between thirty and forty girls in cooking lessons.  He also reported that the Historic Preservation Commission had submitted a letter to the Borough Engineer regarding the Rockview/Sycamore Avenue roadway project.

Mr. Merrill advised that the Special Events Committee met and the 4th of July Fireworks will be held on July 5th.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
03/22/10


